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WEEKLY OFFERTORY REPORT: 
Thank you to all who are dropping 
by the parish Rectory with your 
envelopes. Thank you to all of our 
parishioners who support us 
through the PADP. We are so grateful! This is 
helping with our ongoing regular expenses of 
our parish. We appreciate your continued 
generosity and support.  

“Let nothing disturb you,  
nothing frighten you, 
all things are passing, 
 God is unchanging, 
Patience gains all; 

Nothing is lacking to those who have God: 
God alone is sufficient.” 

- St. Teresa of Avila 
The Church & COVID-19: “We are the Living Church” 

The pandemic has seen our Church buildings close. This is not a shut-down of Church.  
We are the “living stones” which make up our church (as heard in Bishop Marcel’s 
Homily address to us last Sunday).  According to the Diocese of Auckland, New 
Zealand’s website, People of God are still creating communities of faith, reaching out to 
others, and praying.  It might not be in the most familiar of ways and we may be 

challenged, but we are still - Church.  Our Living Church, at this time of pandemic, is based in our ‘bubbles’. It 
is a time when the Domestic Church takes on a new prominence. 

The Domestic Church: The Catholic tradition defines the family as holding a special place in the formation of 
faith. Parents are recognized as the first formators in faith. According to the Second Vatican Council, the family 
is, so to speak, the domestic church (Lumen Gentium#11). This means that it is in the context 
of the family that we first learn who God is and to prayerfully seek God’s will for us. Here are a 
few reaffirmations for your building/domestic church:  

� Pray as a family and read from the Scriptures daily, certainly before meals, but also first 
thing in the morning or before bed. Find a time that works for your family. Use formal 
prayer, and try to include heartfelt unstructured prayer as well. 

� Pray a Family Rosary (each member leads a decade, and everyone shares intentions). 
� Create a prayer space and practice where you gather as family to praise, petition and thank God 
� Talk freely about the presence of God in the joys and sorrows of your life in these COVID-19 times. 
� Demonstrate love for all members of the family and your neighbours and the world, including creation.  As 

you go on your ‘bubble walk’ pray for your neighbours as you pass their homes even if you do not know 
their names. 

� Encourage each other by reminding yourself of the gifts each person has.  At the end of the day have a 
gratitude time when each person takes a turn to thank everyone for something they have done or said 
that day. 

� Remind children that they are loved by God even when they make mistakes 
� Pray Mass as a family.      [Taken from www.aucklandcatholic.org.nz/the-church-covid-19/] 

 

Have a great week everyone. Remember this, as we heard from one of our parishioners.., 
tough times never last, tough people do! 

The Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity                    June 7, 2020 

Annual Mass of CHRISM … This year’s Mass of Chrism will be celebrated at our parish of Christ the 
King, with our Bishop, Marcel Damphousse. Please join us on-line! As you know, this 
Mass is one of the most important liturgies of the year. This is a special Diocesan 
celebration at which oils, used in various Sacraments at all of our parishes, are blessed: 
Oil of the Sick, Oil of Catechumens, and Oil of Chrism. During the pandemic, all are 
invited to join in this special Diocesan celebration on-line, at our parish website 

Christthekinglive.com on Thursday, June 11, 2020 at 2 p.m.  
As we celebrate the Feast of the Holy Trinity, we recall the mystery of God as 
Father, Son and Holy Spirit. It is difficult for even adults to understand the deep 
mysteries of the Trinity. Pray with our children for the faith to understand this great 
mystery. Please pray with your child: 

Glory be to the Father, 
and to the Son, 

and to the Holy Spirit, 
as it was in the beginning, 
is now, and ever shall be, 
world without end. Amen 

Confessions …  Anyone wanting to celebrate the Sacrament of Reconciliation during this time 
of pandemic, can do so by simply calling the parish office (705-674-6447) and leaving a 
message for Fr. Raymond. Arrangements can be made to see those who wish, keeping in line 
with the requirements of physical distancing. The parish office remains operational but closed 
to the public. Phone calls are being received during the day. If you get a recording, please leave 
your name and number, and we will call you back as soon as possible. You may also email us at 
christtheking@diocesessm.org, and please give us your phone number. Thank you. 

Announced Masses: 
 

Monday, June 8, 2020 
Private Mass in Rectory Chapel  
1 Kings 17:1-6; Matthew 5:1-12 
(INT) Intentions of the Parishioners by the Pastor, Fr. 
Raymond Akor 
 

Tuesday, June 9, 2020 
1 Kings 17:7-16; Matthew 5:13-16 
12:05 pm Mass broadcast Live: Christthekinglive.com 
+Melody Cappelletti-Cotnam, Nonna Rosa & Nonna 
Leda by Roberta & Roberto 
 

Wednesday, June 10, 2020 
1 Kings 18:20-39; Matthew 5:17-19 
12:05 pm Mass broadcast Live: Christthekinglive.com 
+Jackie Eyre by Angele Lehaie 
 

Thursday, June 11, 2020 
*Please note Mass time change this day*: 
*2:00 pm Mass of Chrism @ Christthekinglive.com 
(INT) In Thanksgiving by Rob Leblanc 

 

Friday, June 12, 2020 
1 Kings 19:9a, 11-16; Matthew 5:27-32 
12:05 pm Mass broadcast Live: Christthekinglive.com 
+Berard & Jacqueline Morin by the Morin, Poitras & 
Larabie family 
 

Saturday, June 13, 2020 
1 Kings 19:19-21; Matthew 5:33-37 
12:05 pm Mass broadcast 
Live: Christthekinglive.com 
+Giuseppe DiGioseffo by 
Amelia & Killian de Blacam 
+Emilio Pidutti by Amelia & 
Killian de Blacam 
 

Sunday, June 14, 2020 
Deuteronomy 8:2-3, 14b-16a; 1 
Corinthians 10:16-17; John 6:51-58 
10:15 am Mass broadcast Live: Christthekinglive.com 
+Brian Coulterman by Terry & Maurice Trottier 

An Update from our Men’s Club … Hello All! Summer is finally here so we can get outside, practice social 
distancing, and enjoy the warmer weather. Unfortunately, the Cortina Boat is not booking tours this summer. 
Our Men's Club Banquet has been rescheduled for Sept 11th and when we get final confirmation, we will inform 
you all. Stay safe, stay healthy and pray for each other. Hope to gather soon! God Bless       John Santagapita, 
President, Men’s Club 
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